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Our decision to close school today was due to a flood of texts, emails, and phone calls that we received about a social 
media threat that reportedly referenced several of our schools in our district. By 10:00pm last night, it had circulated 
among so many students in our district, and some other districts, that we canceled school out of an abundance of 
caution . 

Today, the WCS Security & Crisis Management Team, in close coordination with the Warren and Sterling Heights Police 
Departments and the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), conducted a complete investigation and found no credible 
threat to any school in our district. In fact, this panic was caused by people spreading misinformation. I want to thank 
our law enforcement partners for their very quick response and top notch work. 

School will resume tomorrow, Friday, December 3, as scheduled . I want parents to know that we will have an increased 
police presence in and around our schools to support our students and staff, and please encourage your children to talk 
to someone at school if they are having difficulty. 

On a related note, this latest and all too familiar abuse of social media requires that we as a community of adults need 
to have a very serious conversation with our children . I am asking every parent and guardian to speak to their children 
TONIGHT to help them understand that: 

1. If they receive a threat through text message, SnapChat, or any other kind of social media, they DO NOT 
FORWARD it to their friends or other people but rather report it to a responsible, trusted adult such as a 
parent, school staff member, or the police. 

2. If they do share, repost, or text these threats to their friends, they actually become part of the problem 
because they are spreading misinformation, which travels so fast on social media and delays law enforcement's 
ability to investigate. 

Finally, as I remain committed to keeping our schools safe, I want to thank those students, staff, and parents who 
brought concerns forward in the proper way by contacting us or the police directly and NOT spreading it on social 
media . I commend them for doing the right thing, and it shows how we can come together as a community. 

If you have any questions, please contact your child's school, and please take time tonight to talk with your children . 

Sincerely, 

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. 
Superintendent 
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